
 

20 April 2023 

 

The Hon. Jonathan Wilkinson, Minister of Natural Resources  

The Hon. Chrystia Freeland, Minister of Finance and Deputy 

Prime Minister  

The Hon. François-Philippe Champagne, Minister of Innovation, 

Science and Industry 

House of Commons 

Ottawa, Ontario  

K1A 0A6  

 

Re: Glencore’s Proposed Takeover Bid of Teck Resources  

 

Dear Ministers,  

 

I am writing on behalf of the Greater Vancouver Board of Trade 

and our 5,000+ members to express our concern over 

Glencore’s potential takeover bid of Teck Resources, a long-

standing pillar of Vancouver and B.C.’s economy and an 

influential anchor company for B.C.’s mining sector.  

 

Headquartered in Vancouver, British Columbia, Teck Resources 

is a significant employer and a critical investor in research, 

innovation, investment and communities across the province 

and in Canada. Importantly, Teck’s head offices in Vancouver 

employ nearly 1,000 workers, representing a critical anchor for 

our city.  

Through their low-carbon-intensity operations and projects in 

B.C., Teck Resources supports communities by employing local 

residents, engaging in procurement, and making significant 

community investments. The company’s reach extends beyond 

Vancouver. As of 2022, the company had a workforce of 5,763 

local employees in Canada, with wages and benefits exceeding 

$1.5 billion.1 Recognizing the vital role of the mining industry in 

the transition to a low-carbon economy, Teck Resources has 

established a roadmap to net zero, investing in technology and 

innovation to achieve carbon neutrality by 2050. 

 
1 https://www.teck.com/media/2022-Sustainability-Report.pdf 



 

Teck Resources is integral to developing domestic and global value chains for the green 

and digital economies, and they are a leader in sustainability, ESG, and the energy 

transition as we collectively work to meet our emission reduction goals.   

We are concerned that the potential acquisition of Teck Resources by Glencore could lead to the 

loss of a significant driver of Vancouver and Canada's economy and deal a severe blow to local 

innovation and Canada’s drive towards net zero. Considering Canada's economic objectives, 

aspirations, and role as a supplier of critical minerals, we urge the federal government to take a 

proactive approach and scrutinize the proposed takeover bid closely.  

We trust that the government will act in the best interest of Canadians. Thank you for your 

attention to this matter. 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Bridgitte Anderson 

President and CEO 

Greater Vancouver Board of Trade  

Cc: 

The Hon. David Eby, Premier of British Columbia  

The Hon. Josie Osborne, Minister of Energy, Mines, and Low Carbon Innovation 

His Worship Ken Sim, Mayor of Vancouver 

 

 

 


